President John W. Carter Vice President Rev. Wendell Johnson Rec. Secretary Mabel Wise

Corr. Secretary

Treasurer

Alice Johnson

Herschell Cross

U. FILLIA

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION FOR THE ADVANCEMENT OF COLORED PEOPLE Battle Creek Branch

194 ONEITA ST., BATTLE CREEK, MICHIGAN **PHONE 2-9330**

Violet Johnson Elmer A. Scudder George Maxwell Robert Kemp James R. Golden

Connie Johnson

Joseph Singleton

Dr. C. L. Evans

Violet Johnson

Zora Evans

Legislation Labo Education Entertainmen Veterans Affair Community Coordination Rev. James A. Dean Youth Counci

Executive Committe

Press and Publicit

Legal Redress on

Membershi

Financ

TEE CHAIRMEN

(8)

December 20, 1948

Dr. H. Clay Chenault, Vice-President University of Arkansas Little Rock, Arkansas

Dear Dr. Chenault:

We, a branch of the National Association For The Advancement Of Colored People, feel that you and the four other doctors that helped in the admission of Miss Edith Mae Irby to classes at the University of Arkansas should be given great credit in breaking down the racial barriers in this, the United States, thus making it a true country of democratic principles. We only wish we had more liberal-minded Americans and educators who would be willing to put into practice these ideals of democracy.

It is not always the race, but oft times the opportunity that allows one to attain achievement through education.

You must realize that Miss Irby must be truly a loyal pioneer in setting a precedent in education in her State.

We salute Miss Irby for overcoming the many obstacles that have confronted her and wish her ever success in her career and also the liberal-minded educators that have made this possible.

Yours truly,

George Maxwell, President